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AUDITOR GENERAL’S 
REPORT 
ACTION REQUIRED  

Review of Reporting on Use of Consultants 
Date: May 31, 2012 

To: Audit Committee 

From: Auditor General  

Wards: All 

Reference 
Number:  

 

SUMMARY 

 

The Auditor General’s 2011 Work Plan included a review of the City’s use of 
consultants.    

Our 2001 audit, “Selection and Hiring of Professional and Consulting Services Review”, 
identified issues related to the procuring, recording and reporting on the City’s use of 
consultants.    

http://www.toronto.ca/audit/2001/selection_prof_consulting_june19_final.pdf

   

The objective of this review was to determine if certain issues identified during the 2001 
audit had been adequately addressed.    

RECOMMENDATIONS 

 

The Auditor General recommends that:  

1. City Council receive this report for information.  

Financial Impact  

The recommendation in this report has no financial impact.  

http://www.toronto.ca/audit/2001/selection_prof_consulting_june19_final.pdf
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CONTACT  

Jerry Shaubel, Director, Auditor General’s Office 
Tel: 416-392-8462, Fax: 416-392-3754, E-mail: JShaubel@toronto.ca

   
Mayssa Mirshak, Audit Manager, Auditor General’s Office 
Tel: 416-392-0886, Fax: 416-392-3754, E-mail: MMirshak@toronto.ca

   

SIGNATURE     

_______________________________ 
Jeff Griffiths, Auditor General  

11-CMO-02  

ATTACHMENTS  

Appendix 1: Review of Reporting on Use of Consultants                          


